

HOOSIER MUSTANG CLUB 10140 S. US HWY 31 ELIZABETHTOWN, IN 47232

OCTOBER 9, 2019

CLUB OFFICERS: Jerry Mihay, President

Rick Mackey, Vice President Sandy Bayles, Secretary Don McCrary, Treasurer

MEMBERS PRESENT: Joyce & Richard Artis, Frank & Sandy Bayles, Shirley & Richard

Bozell, Chuck & Stormy Butler, Alice & John Curry, Steve Hamilton, Lonnie Hembree, Martha & Steve Knott, Rick Mackey, Jerry Mihay,

Terry Thomas

The monthly meeting of the HMC was held October 9, 2019 at the Sirloin Stockade in Columbus, IN. The meeting was called to order by Jerry Mihay, President.

No 50/50 this month as we had no tickets.

TREASURER REPORT was given by Jerry Mihay in the absents of Don McCrary. After all the activity of the car show the current balance is \$1609.34. We raised enough money to give Love Chapel and The Salvation Army each \$1057.85.

SECRETARY REPORT: The minutes of the September meeting accepted as printed in the September newsletter.

EVENTS: Cruise-in still going on every Tuesday evening at Dairy Queen.

- Oct 12: Derby City Mustang Club Car Show at Bill Collins Ford. Meet at Seymour McDonalds 7:30 am. RSVP Valarie Sell by Friday.
- Oct 19: HMC Fall Foliage Tour in Brown Co. Meet at Joel & Tina Wise home at 9:00 am. Check upcoming emails for more details. Please RSVP Valarie by Thursday.
- Nov 16: Thanksgiving Dinner at Sandcreek Conservation Club. More details will be following.
- Dec 7: Christmas Dinner in Brown Co. Terry Thomas will have details for us at the meeting in November. He will have sign up sheet and will be collecting money.

NEW MEMBERS: We are very excited to welcome some new members to our club.

WELCOME-----Fred & Belinda Torrey
-----Linda Black
-----Marc Sewell

OLD BUSINESS: The Halderman Museum event was very nice. Beautiful weather day! Car Show was a success! Thanks to all who helped out. We had a great day.

Jerry reported that he has met with Fred Armstrong and Ford of Columbus committed to be our general sponsor in 2020 with the amount of \$1500. They have also stated that anyone buying a Mustang from them will get a paid membership to our club. Thanks to Steve Knott for securing the venue. Great location.

Discussed Officer nominations for 2020. Don McCrary will not be able to serve again as his 2 terms are up. We will need to elect a treasurer in November. It was voted to retain the other three officers as now constituted.

Special thanks to Joyce Artis for helping to straighten out our issues with the state on the business end of things.

MOTION TO ADJOURN by Frank Bayles/seconded by Rick Mackey

NEXT MEETING: NOVEMBER 13. HOPE TO SEE YOU ALL THERE!

Submitted by: Sandy Bayles, Secretary